
SCHOOL SITE COUNCIL NOTES 
December 7, 2020 

2:30 p.m. 
 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:33. 
 

Welcome  
Introductions:  Introductions of members were made and we welcomed new members 
to the team.  The team took time to look over the roles and responsibilities of the SSC 
and we addressed any concerns and questions that were posed. 

 
Approval of Minutes:   
The team reviewed minutes from the January meeting and Shana Hood made a motion 
to approve, Tricia seconded the motion, and all were in favor.  Minutes were approved.  
  
Title 1 Information 
The team took a look at all information related to Title 1 funds for the purposes of 
understanding how those funds can be used. Questions about the timeline for hose 
funds were addressed and Mr. Lange shared that these funds are not always a guarantee 
and that we may not receive them in the coming year.  Mr. Lange also addressed the fact 
that Title 1 funds are not eligible for carryover from year to year. 

 
ELAC 
The team discussed the intent for the school to have an independent ELAC.  Mr. Lange 
shared that the school made two different attempts to host, develop, and affirm and 
ELAC, but was unsuccessful in gaining the required membership.  The team then 
discussed the option to adopt the roles and responsibilities of the ELAC into the body of 
responsibilities of the SSC.  Mr. Lange trained the team on those responsibilities and 
answered all related to the questions.  Mr. Lange also explained that we had the ability 
to absorb ELAC into the SSC because we had the required percentages of parents of 
students who are English Learners as current members of the SSC.  After hearing the 
ELAC roles that the team would need to take on there was a vote to approve 
the.  Andrea made a motion to approve, and Alina seconded the motion.  All members 
were in favor and the motion carried.  

 
School Site Plan 
The team quickly went over the main portions of the SPSA and answered any 
questions.  We took additional time to look over past school data related to 2019-2019 
SBAC data, and 2019-2020 ELPAC data.   
The team then took a deeper dive into goals.  Mr. Lange epxlained how those goals align 
to the district mission and vision.  We looked over each of the three goal areas and talked 
about how each of the activities listed support the overall goal.  Mr. Lange answered a 
variety of questions related to goals. 



Mr. Lange then presented the schol budget.  The team had questions about long term 
financial stability as it relates to the Eeveryone’s A Reader program, how money is being 
used equitably between in person and Launch programs, and the amount being used for 
safety concerns related to the pandemic.  The team then voted on the budget.  Tricia 
made a motion to approve and Shana seconded the motion.  All members were in favor 
and the motion carried.  We then discussed that the team would have additional time to 
reflect on the SPSA and provide additional feedback.  At the beginning of next month’s 
meeting we would vote on the plan. 

 
Adjournment: 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:24. 

 
 Thank you! 

 
 


